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2006 FIRST MEETING

ARRL BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Windsor, CT

January 20-21, 2006
Report of the Grassroots Legislative Action Committee

Two factoids:
1. Page 4 of February 2006 QST lists in color in large typeface “Advocacy” along with “Public Service, Education and Membership.”  Question - does this mean “Advocacy” is important to the organization?
2. It has been a long time since we have had a legislative success – a bill or resolution passed.  Question – what message does this send about our advocacy effort to our members who we are asking to participate,  write letters and contact legislators  and to make contributions ?

The task of gearing up ARRL to truly get into grassroots legislative action has proven more difficult than any of us imagined.   Despite a slow start or a false start we remain committed to the concept as the only way for ARRL to accomplish even part of its legislative agenda.  Committee members now realize that we are going to have to contact individual directors to learn from them what their problems are in organizing and making appointments in their respective divisions and to work out the kinks.  We look forward to assisting in starting this important effort. 
We have determined that a major problem is that there has been no strong leadership from ARRL officers and believe that this sort of effort cannot really be run solely through a committee.  The program we envisioned from the start was one that would enable quality personal contact with key legislators and also be capable of generating a large number of letters from our members to their legislators.  Additionally there have been almost no news stories on the web or in QST to stimulate interest in this program or to request letters or contact with legislators since September.  Also the web site still has nothing to stir up letter writing among members.  We feel a button for “BPL” and “Legislation” though an improvement is not potent enough to stir our members to action.  This  is clearly inadequate in helping  members understand the critical nature of their participation in the program.  We believe that this is the result of no key staff person being designated to direct the program. Obviously we now recognize the need for a full time staff person responsible to drive the program.  
Realizing that the committee cannot drive the program but rather only be part of it we strongly recommend the following steps:

1. Fill the slot proposed by the A&F committee a few years back during Director Stinson’s tenure for a Vice-President for Advocacy.  This individual will have the sole function of coordinating and driving our entire Advocacy program.  We envision this office as functioning in a fashion similar to the Development Office.  It would be funded by redirecting or reallocating funds from the Spectrum Defense Fund and other sources. 
2. We will make a motion to have the Executive Committee and the Administration and Finance Committees examine this Vice President for Advocacy position prior to the July 2006 Board meeting and to begin the selection process so that the slot can be filled by the January 2007 Board meeting.
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3. We request directors renew or initiate efforts to fill their division slots as outlined in the previous reports so that we can begin to have these key volunteers.  Those slots are:  “Division Legislative Action Chair” and the respective “State Legislative Action Coordinators.” Please send a notice of these appointments to n2ff@arrl.org and nn1n@arrl.org so appointees can be given access to the restricted grassroots site.  Committee members will be contacting current directors over the next month  in a effort to learn the difficulties they are facing in filling the grassroots positions, and to seek remedies for these difficulties. 
4. We will also make a motion to have the Executive Committee consider the formation of a PAC separate from ARRL which will legally be able to raise funds for political donations to some key Tier I and Tier II legislators so as to influence legislation.  We will ask them to report to the board in July 2006 with their recommendation for action.  We feel it is necessary to be able make contributions to legislators in order to gain access and air our issues.  We cannot expect that all of our volunteers in key legislative districts will personally be in a position to make financial contributions, yet it is something that needs to be done if we are to be successful.
5. We will also have a motion requesting that oversight for Advocacy be given to the EC and a sub committee to be activated there.
6. Insofar as the Grassroots committee is concerned, we request the new ARRL President to reconstitute it as follows:
a.     Excuse current Committee members with the gratitude of the Board and reappoint its Chairman and Director members and one Vice Director member and possibly add addition Vice Director and Director members to serve on the Grassroots Legislative Fulfillment Committee. 
 

b.     Redefine the Committee’s function:

i.    To work with the Directors to define ways to enable them to embrace fully the operations of the Legislative Action Program.

ii.      To proactively work with the Directors toward defining mechanisms and actions that will facilitate them to recruit appropriate members to fill and activate the State (SLAC) and Local (LAC) functions in the Program.

iii.   To provide input and support to the Board and EC in identifying appropriate causes/legislation, and to support and define priorities for pursuing this support.

iv. To review and recommend modification in the current description and operating process of the Program.
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We all should recognize that it will take many months from a time at which we all embrace any form of political action for the League.  We have already expanded many months of effort in what has proven to be a false start at activating the program.  We must not fail the needs of Amateur Radio in this country and fail to provide our members with the strong legislative advocacy they and our Service deserve.
 We look forward to working with members of the board  to get this program going and to eventually achieve the goals of the ARRL legislative agenda.
· Directors:  Frank Fallon, N2FF, Hudson Division - Chairman                      

       and            Jim Weaver, K8JE, Great Lakes Division   

· Vice Director:  David Woolweaver, K5RAV, 
· ARRL General Council:  Chris Imlay, W3KD
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